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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY








On April 19, 1997, a group called the “Statewide Coalition for Benefits Parity,” consisting of employee representatives of The University of Arizona, Arizona State University, and Northern Arizona University, met in Casa Grande to begin discussions regarding the availability of domestic partner benefits for eligible employees of the tri-university system in Arizona.





In early January 1999, the Coalition issued a progress report.  The report was made available to interested constituencies and, in particular, the Presidents of the three Arizona universities.  The report summarized the present state of affairs regarding domestic partner health benefits, addressed the matter of domestic partner benefits at comparable public universities, discussed, albeit briefly, legal and political issues associated with obtaining such benefits, and offered several recommendations for “next steps.”





In response to the issuing of the progress report, shortly after the start of the 1999, the University’s association of gay, lesbian, and bi-affectionate employees, OUTreach, invited President Peter Likins to attend one of the group’s regular meetings to discuss issues of interest to the group, including the report and, more directly, the concept of domestic partner health benefits.  On March 3, 1999, President Likins met with OUTreach members at the organization’s monthly luncheon meeting.  At that meeting, President Likins suggested that the group prepare and present him with a detailed proposal.  Further, he directed several members of his senior administrative staff to serve as resources to the drafter(s) of the proposal.





The proposal was completed in February 2000, and forwarded to the President for his review and consideration.





The proposal characterizes domestic partner and dependent access to the qualified tuition reduction program and domestic partner access to health benefits as a move toward compensation equity for all otherwise qualified University employees.  Details included in the proposal indicate that actual cost is modest, implementation is not unduly burdensome, and that access to such benefits is consistent with good business practice, local community standards, and University policies of equal employment opportunity and non-discrimination bon the basis of sexual orientation.





In the spirit of constructively moving forward, specific short-term recommendations include, but are not limited to, the following:





President Likins should instruct the benefits review committee, UCAT, to incorporate the study of domestic partner benefits in its activities.


The University should initiate conversation with the Arizona Board of Regents regarding modifying Policy 6-902 to permit domestic partner access to the qualified tuition reduction program.


The University should ask the Department of Administration to seek an amendment to present agreements with one or more participating insurance companies that would permit eligible employees with domestic partners to purchase health insurance at a lower group rate.





Long-term recommendations include offering all otherwise eligible employees full access to domestic partner tuition reduction and health benefits.


